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This bill will amend the County Code by deleting the 20-year limitation for receiving property tax credit for the 
Surviving Spouse of a Fallen Law Enforcement Officer or Rescue Worker.  This bill will apply prospectively for the 
FY2007 tax year which begins July 1, 2006.

According to the Office of Finance, eliminating the 20-year eligibility provision will permit one additional surviving 
spouse to qualify for the property tax credit.

The Office of Law has reviewed the bill and finds it to be in proper legislative form with no legal impediments to its 
enactment.

The fiscal impact on the County as a result of enacting CB-9-2006 will be negative in the amount of $4,057.
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BACKGROUND INFORMATION/FISCAL IMPACT:
(Includes reason for proposal, as well as any unique statutory requirements)
When the original authorizing legislation was enacted by the County, a provision was included to limit the 
entitlement to receive the tax credit to not more than 20 years after the date of the employee’s death.  At the current 
time, there are two surviving spouses who still live within the County who would otherwise be entitled to receive the 
credit.  The proposed legislation would remove the 20-year limitation. 
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